Hambden Parks and Recreation Board Regular Meeting September 21, 2021

Hambden Parks and Recreation Board met in regular session on September 21, 2021 at 5:15 p.m. in Hambden Township Hall. The following members were present: Joyce Edelinsky, Linda Petkosek, and perspective member Nancy O'Reilly. Also present were Trustee Keith McClintock and Bob Zenz.

Minutes: Motion by Mrs. Edelinsky, second by Mrs. Petkosek to approve the August 17, 2021 minutes as presented. Upon call of vote, all yes.

OLD BUSINESS

Stormwater Basin Plantings – Bob Zenz, from the Nature Studio, to present a layout of suggested plantings for the detention pond. He presented an extensive list of plants that were native to the area, pollinators and seasonal. This information will be forwarded to the trustees. The next step will be to get estimates for this type of planting.

Veterans Memorial Brick Orders/Engraving Company – Since the Veterans Memorial needs renovations we will wait on this until next year. Mrs. Petkosek acquired the name of the person that does the bricks for the City of Chardon. It was also reported that some of the paint on the names has worn off.

NEW BUSINESS

Tvergyak Pond Construction – In constructing a pond on the property adjacent to the park, it has caused a drainage problem on our walking trail. Soil and Water Conservation is aware of the problem and has informed the resident on what needs to be done.

There being no further business to come before the board, motion by Mrs. Edelinsky, second by Mrs. Petkosek to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 p.m. **Next meeting** will be Tuesday, October 19, 2021 at 5:30 p.m.

Linda Petkosek Secretary